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Coronavirus disease 2019 (COVID-19) is a disease caused 
by severe acute respiratory syndrome coronavirus 2 
(SARS-CoV-2).

The WHO 2019 “Novel Coronavirus Global Research 
and Innovation Forum: Towards a Research Roadmap” 
highlights several knowledge needs, including what are the 
relevant, acceptable and feasible approaches for supporting 
the physical health and psychosocial needs of those provid-
ing care for COVID-19 patients [1]. The roadmap is broad 
and detailed; however, we believe more attention should 
be given to the psychosocial well-being of the children of 
healthcare workers.

During the COVID-19 pandemic, extraordinary measures 
are being taken to protect the general population and, in 
particular, healthcare workers. The general population con-
trol measures (i.e., the closure of businesses and educational 
institutions, travel restrictions, and social distancing) are 
stressful for families, especially children. When social dis-
tancing and quarantine constitute everyday life experiences, 
the effects of well-known and critical protective factors for 
resilience and mental health (i.e., social and community sup-
port) are substantially disrupted.

Social distancing strategies disrupt healthy routines 
needed by children and increased exposure to trauma in 
childhood poses risks for later development of many forms 

of psychopathology, including anxiety, depression, post-
traumatic stress disorder (PTSD), disruptive behavior, and 
substance abuse [2]. When there are adverse outcomes for 
their children, there is an inevitable, negative impact on their 
parents. If their parents happen to be healthcare workers and 
first responders, it will surely impair their ability and will-
ingness to work during any crisis, including the COVID-19 
pandemic [3].

Children of healthcare workers are at greater risk for a 
stress response, because they have at least some, if not full, 
awareness of the risks that their parents are facing at work. 
As a result, these youth are more vulnerable to stress and 
trauma due to the fear that their parents may be infected and/
or even die from COVID-19—or even worse, face the dire 
consequences if it actually happens.

Healthcare workers and first responders are appropriately 
concerned about their children. If they can have more con-
fidence that practical support is available to support their 
children during these challenging times, it will inevitably 
improve their ability and willingness to work effectively dur-
ing the COVID-19 pandemic.

With careful planning and design, it is possible to provide 
help for children of healthcare workers and first responders. 
Using online strategies to provide interventions built on a 
foundation derived from the principles of evidence-based 
child trauma treatment, programs can reduce traumatic stress 
symptoms in children while building resilience and strength-
ening coping strategies. Trauma-focused cognitive behavio-
ral therapy is an evidence-based child and parent interven-
tion designed to help children recover from traumatic life 
events. It has a strong evidence base, having been evaluated 
for community settings use in many countries [4]. TF-CBT 
components have demonstrated efficacy in improving chil-
dren’s disaster-related PTSD symptoms when delivered in 
a web-based format [5]. Supports such as this are needed 
throughout the pandemic including the period in which lives 
gradually return to “normal.”
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